Willow Class 
Our first half term has been very busy. We enjoyed our teachers visiting us at home and bringing exciting story boxes with them, so we could play and get to know each other. When we started school we had lots of fun exploring our new classroom and garden. We investigated all the different activities that we could try and started making lots of friends with our new class mates. We learnt the story of the ‘Very Hungry Caterpillar’ and we added actions to the story, created our own story map so we could remember what happened to the caterpillar. We found out about the life cycle of the caterpillar and made butterflies by putting paint on the paper and then folding it over to make a symmetrical pattern. We had a very exciting trip to Mark’s shop where we bought some fruit and then tasted it and printed patterns in paint to looking at the different shapes the fruit made.  We have had so much fun and we can’t wait to get started next half term.
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This half term promises to be another fun filled one with lots of exciting activities to explore. Our new topic this half term is Pole to Pole. We will be investigating the environment and some of the animals you might find at the south and north poles. We will use the stories ‘We’re Going on a Bear Hunt’ and ‘Polar Bear Polar Bear’ to help us along the way. We will begin by making our own bear hunt with small world figures, grass, mud, water and pretend snow, so we can retell the story with our friends. To help us with our counting we will use the many different animals from the Polar Bear story to count and sort. Then we will use sugar cubes to make our own ice homes for the animals.  We will explore snow and ice and look at its properties and will be drawing with ice paint!
You could help your child at home by reading the stories or watching them on youtube. We’re Going on a Bear Hunt read by Michael Rosen https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0gyI6ykDwds  

Polar bear    https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ctQjLfMKinU   

As we reach December our focus will change to the Christmas story, Christmas activities and our Christmas production “Shine Star Shine”

